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Dear Parents and carers, 
 
Easter Prayer Celebrations 
Next Monday our students will retell the events of Holy 
Week, the most important week in the Church’s calendar. 
All parents are warmly invited to join us at some point 
during the day for these liturgies.  
9.15am – Year 1 – Palm Sunday 
10.30am – Year 3/4 – Holy Thursday 
1.00pm – Year 5/6 – Good Friday 
2.30pm – Year 2 – Easter Sunday 
 
Year 5/6 Camp at Narrabeen 
Next Tuesday our senior students will head off to Sydney for their annual camp. They will spend 
four days and three nights away, participating in a variety of challenges including canoeing, raft 
building, paddle boarding and many more.  The students will be accompanied by Ms Butler, Ms 
Ferguson, Ms Doszpot and Mr Rutledge along with Mrs Burns and Mrs Pollard, who will attend for 
some of the time. 
 
An Overwhelming Success ï thank you for your help 
Our community was blessed on Sunday with clear skies, a 
warm day, lots of generous SPP parents, hundreds of happy 
families enjoying soccer and a competition that flowed 
smoothly from start to finish. 
 
While the success of the day was due to the generosity of 
many, many families, I feel special thanks should go to six key 
people who began their work for the carnival 12 months ago 
and had pivotal roles in the organisation of the day.  
 
Thank you to: 
× Maggie Grove and Lil Russell for their overall coordination of the event 
× Robyn Moore for coordinating the food and drinks  
× Andrew Scheiffers for coordinating logistics  
× Dan Webb for engineering a seamless draw for 103 teams 
× Trish Collis for managing the nominations and overseeing money counting on the day 

 
Thank you also to the stall  coordinators:  
BBQ ð Mel Harding  
Childrenõs BBQ - Robyn  Moore  
Raffle - Sarah Heal  
Lolly stall - Maggie Lau and Fleur Scheele  
Kids Korner - Rochelle Stanwix  
Pie stall - Lauretta Raccosta  
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Cake stall - Karen Furner and Lorraine Newnham  
Lemonade Stall - Oneeka Robb  
Plant stall - Sara Murphy  
Ice cream  stall - Stephanie and Dave Wawn  
Drink stall ð Seb Harvey  

 
May God bless you and your families, 
 
Margaret Pollard 
Principal 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Monday 3 April ï Easter Liturgies ï all welcome 

Tuesday 4 April until Friday 7 April ï Stage 3 camp, Narrabeen 
Friday 7 April ï Term 1 ends 
Monday 24 April ï Holiday 

Tuesday 25 April ï Anzac Day 
Wednesday 26 April ï Term 2 begins 

 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS SOCCER CARNIVAL 
 

  



 

RE NEWS 
 

SUNDAY GOSPEL John 11:1-45  
 

The context for this Sunday’s Gospel reading is that there has been growing animosity from the 
Jewish leaders toward Jesus. The people have been pressing Jesus to declare if he is the Messiah. 
Jesus tells them to look to his works, which testify to his coming from God. Many do not believe 
Jesus and some try to stone him for blasphemy. 

Mary and Martha, the sisters of Lazarus, send word to Jesus that his friend is ill. When Jesus 
arrives two days later, a weeping Martha meets Jesus. Martha remains confident that God will do 
whatever Jesus asks. Martha affirms her belief that there will be a resurrection of the dead in the 
last days. Then Martha's sister, Mary, comes to Jesus with the same confidence, saying that Jesus 
could have cured Lazarus. Jesus asks to be brought to Lazarus's tomb where he prays and calls 
Lazarus out from the tomb. At this sign, many come to believe in Jesus, but others take word of the 
miracle to the Jewish authorities, who begin their plans for Jesus' death. 

 
HOLY WEEK CELEBRATIONS 
On Monday the 3rd of April (Week 10), we will be celebrating the events of Holy Week. Holy Week 
recalls the events surrounding the suffering, Death, and Resurrection of Jesus. All are welcome to 
join us for these very important events in the Church’s liturgical year.  
 
Palm Sunday   9:15   Year 1 
Holy Thursday  10:30   Stage 2 
Good Friday   1:00   Stage 3 
Resurrection   2:30   Year 2  
 
ANZAC DAY 
We will be celebrating ANZAC Day on the first day of Term 2 (26th of April) at 2:15pm. We would 
like to invite all serving and ex serving ADF and Foreign Military personal to wear uniform to this 
celebration. 
 

Amy Doszpot 

Religious Education Coordinator 
  

     Guide us to  
       Grow                                 

                                           Grow with God  

 



COUNCIL CLIPPINGS 
 
The SCC met on Wednesday 22 March to discuss a number of major events on the school agenda: 
the soccer carnival, our school open day - but most of the conversation centred on the Parent 
Forum held on Thursday 16 March 2017. 
 
I would like to thank all parents who attended, particularly those who voiced views and 
concerns.   To speak of highly sensitive and emotional issues affecting our children takes courage, 
and I'm sure both the panel and the SCC benefitted from hearing all the ideas and feedback put 
forward. 
 
Like any other parent in the school, individual Council members are going through their own 
personal journeys in dealing with what happened.  However, we acknowledge that as a Council, we 
are responsible for supporting the stewardship of our school into the future, and so we are turning 
our minds to the independent review and what we can say to make sure incidents such as these do 
not happen again. 
 
We would now like to invite parents to help us formulate a submission to the independent review on 
behalf of school community.  Please feel free to approach individual members (listed below) with 
your thoughts, or you can email the SCC inbox on scc.stpandp@gmail.com .  All contributions will 
be treated confidentially.  If, after we have received comments, there is demand for a face-to-face 
meeting, we will arrange one to assist us in coming to an agreed submission. Please provide us 
with your comments by Friday 7 April 2017 to allow us to give full consideration to your views.  
  
Any submission that the SCC makes on behalf of the community will be circulated and we will 
regularly publish updates here in Council Clippings.  
 
Liesl Centenera 
Chair of the School Community Council  
 

Saints Peter and Paul School Community Council 2017  

 

Chair    Liesl Centenera  

Depu ty Chair   Thomas Mulligan  

Secretary   Josh Thomas 

Treasurer  Dan Webb  

Principal   Margaret Pollard  

Parish Priest  Fr Tony Frey 

Parent Reps   Stephanie Wawn (Chair 2016)  

   Angela Harvey  

   Marie Manning  

   Maggie Grove (Parish Rep)  

   Alana Scheiffers  

Staff Reps  Laura Ferguson  

   Gayle Hunt  

   Sean Rutledge (Assistant Principal)  
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NOTICES 
CODE CLUB 
Our first order of testing Raspberry Pi computers to use in Code Club has arrived. These 
will be tested and trialled over the next two weeks in readiness for Code Club beginning in 
Term 2! 
 
 

  

 

 
SchoolTV 
SchoolTV is a new online information resource for parents.  It contains realistic ongoing 
support strategies for parents from Australia’s leading experts in child and adolescent 
mental health.  It addresses the modern day realities faced by schools and parents 
sourcing clear, relevant and fact based information around raising safe, happy and resilient 
young people. 
 
Please click on the link below to access our school site, you will find some information 
about SchoolTV and also be able to access previous editions. 
 
http://stpandp.act.schooltv.me/launch 

 
LIBRARY NEWS 

 
On Monday we hosted an author in our school. His name is Chris White, who is also a 
parent in our school. Children in Kindergarten, Year One and Year Two joined Chris for a 
presentation of his book 'Hannah Paints the Moon'. Chris 
explained the process of writing his book, which was based on 
a real-life event. The children were very excited to listen to the 
story and to ask questions about the main character of the 
book, his daughter, Hannah. I would like to thank Chris on 
behalf of the school community for presenting his story to us. 
 
Order forms for his book were sent home last week. If you 
missed out on purchasing a copy of the book, it is not too late to 
send in an order. If you missed out on receiving an order form, 
please contact Mr Jenkins. 
 

http://stpandp.act.schooltv.me/launch


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

OSHCLUB BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
  

Hello Families,  
 

General News:  
Only one week left until Holiday Program! As per usual there has been a lot happening at OSHClub 
throughout the week. The wet weather towards the end of last week kept us inside for majority of 
the afternoons, but that didn’t stop us from getting physical. We decided to dance and sing along to 
some instructional dance videos on YouTube that our senior boys picked out (with supervision of 
course). The children loved this and I think it will become a staple wet weather activity.            
 
Community links: If you’re passing through the hall at any stage in the coming weeks please feel 
free to check out our fantastic Quality Improvement Display.  We’re more than happy to welcome 
any feedback and parent suggestions.  

Birthdays:  We wish a ó HAPPY BIRTHDAYô to Luke and Cedric who celebrated their 
birthdays during this week.  
 
Vacation Care April 2017: BOOKINGS FOR OUR EASTER VACATION CARE ARE STILL 
OPEN!! Please make sure to book your child in as soon as possible to secure them a spot. We’ve 
got 2 excursions planned as well as may more fun activities.  
 
Staffing news: Kirsten and Emma will be going on placement in the unpcoming weeks. Mel has 
handed in her resignation letter and will not be returning to the program. We wish her all the best for 
her next chapter.   
 
Have a wonderful week!! 
 
The OSHCLUB Team – Sue, Kirsten, Kelly, Emma and Michael J  
 

 



Congratulations to our 2017 Swimming Age Champions 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Age Champions:  Zayn B, Archie B, Emily B and Evie W 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11 Years Age Champions: 
Xavier M and Alyssa D.C 

Senior Age Champions: 
April H and Callan W 



Cross Country Carnival 2017 
 
 

The 2017 Cross Country Carnival will be held on Friday 5 May 2017 (Friday 
Week 2, Term 2), at Eddison Park. As this is considered a local area excursion, 
permission notes are not needed for children to participate.  
 
Events like these are reliant on parent helpers to run smoothly and effectively. 
As such, we would be most grateful if you were in a position to assist us on the 
day. We would appreciate your help in directing the children around the course, 
time keeping and marshalling.  
 
We would ask that all volunteers meet at Eddison Park near the bridge closest 
to the school at 9:15am. It is a legal requirement that volunteers carry a current 
‘Working with Vulnerable People Card’ on their person or complete a Statutory 
Declaration at the school prior to the event. The carnival should finish at around 
11.15am. 
 
A rough timeline for the day is as follows: 
 

Time Age Group 

9:30 am Kinder 

9:40 am 12 and 13 Years Boys/ Girls 

9:50 am 6 and 7 Years Boys/ Girls 

10:00 am 11Years Boys/ Girls 

10:15 am 10 Years Boys/ Girls 

10:30   am 9 Years Boys/ Girls 

10:45  am 8 Years Boys/ Girls 

 
Many thanks, 
 
Anna Kain, Laura Williamson and Kathy Varela  

 
 

Please return to school prior to the end of term. 

"éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 

I ____________________________ am able to assist with the Cross Country 
Carnival to be held on Friday, Week 2, Term 2 (5/5/17).  
 
Phone No: _________________________________________________ 
Email: ____________________________________________________ 
Eldest child’s Name: _________________________________________ 
Class:_____________________________________________________ 
I have a current Working with Vulnerable People Card:   YESÃ    NOÃ 
I will complete a Statutory Declaration:  ÃYES 



 
 
 

Did you know we sell products endorsed by Coeliac 
Australia!  
 
The canteen stocks products endorsed by Coeliac 
Australia. 
¶ Beef pie 175g - $5.00 
¶ Beef and Veggie roll 140g - $4.00 

 
 

 

 
Term 1 
Week 10 

 
Times Wednesday 5th      Thursday  6th      Friday 7th        

 
9.00 ɀ 12.00 noon Sarah Heal 

Maggie Lau (2nd ½) 
 

Dimity Herden 
 

Sally Blacker 
Fleur Scheele 
Liz Macarlino 
 

 

Thank you helpers ë your assistance is very much appreciated.  
 

Please contact me if you are unable to make your shift or able to help, Thank you. 
 

Last weekõs fruit incentive ticket  WIN N ER was Claudia K, K W. 
Congratulations Claudia , you have won a $2.00 voucher  to spend 
at the canteen. Please see Mrs R at the canteen to collect your 
voucher.  
 

Do you want to win a $2 voucher to spend at the canteen? Simply 
purchase fresh  or frozen fresh  fruit from the canteen and be in the 
weekly draw to WIN!!!  
 
+ÉÎÄÅÓÔ 2ÅÇÁÒÄÓȟ ,ÁÕÒÅÔÔÁ 2ÁÃÃÏÓÔÁ Ȱ-ÒÓ 2ȱȟ #ÁÎÔÅÅÎ -ÁÎÁÇÅÒ 
Healthy Kids, Healthy Bodies, Healthy Canteens 
  



 
 

  OPEN TUESDAY MORNINGS 
          8.45am ï 9.30am 
 

 

 
The Uniform Shop is a service for the parents and children.  All money raised goes 

back to the school to provide resources for the children. 
 

You can place an order via Qkr! Order on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday or Friday and the 
item/s will be delivered to your child’s classroom!  Orders need to be placed before 8.45am. 
 

Please click here for Instructions for using Qkr. 
 

Summer Uniform Order Form 

Winter Uniform Order Form 

 

School Hats are available for purchase at the canteen Wednesdays, 

Thursday & Fridays  ($10 - CASH ONLY PLEASE)  
 
The uniform shop is selling New & Quality Second Hand school clothing.   
 
The schoolôs second hand cupboard in the hall is no longer available. Second hand clothing 
can only be purchased during uniform shop hours.  We do understand that this may not be 
convenient for some families so please feel free to send me an email if you are unable to get 
to the uniform shop during opening hours and I will do my best to attend to your needs. 
 
Second hand clothing donations should only be on resalable school uniform.  The Uniform Shop is 
limited with space, so as a guide, clothes should only be donated if washed and in perfect resalable 
order.  Please give any used second hand uniform items to Mrs R in the canteen. 

  
 
 
WINTER IS ALMOST HERE! 
Get in early and beat the rush.  Winter School Uniform now on available on Qkr. 
 
Thank you 
Lauretta Raccosta, Uniform Manager 
mailto:Lauretta.Raccosta@cg.catholic.edu.au 
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AUTUMN SCHOOL HOLIDAY SPORTS CAMPS 

 
For more information and registration 
https://www.coerver.com.au/holiday-camps 

 
For information on Australian School Sports, Autumn School Holiday sports camps, please click 
here. 
 

ACTING TO CAMERA WORKSHOP 
Please click here for information on this 1 day workshop 
 
 

 

 
 

 
  

https://www.coerver.com.au/holiday-camps
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